STATE OF ALASKA

KEITH H. MILLER. GOVERNOR

## DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER

BOX 1467 - JUNEAU 99801

April 7, 1970

Re: North Slope Road 00-2505

Mr. Burton W. Silcock State Director Bureau of Land Management 555 Cordova Street Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Dear Mr. Silcock:

The State of Alaska advised the Secretary of the Interior on April 3, 1970, of its intent to have a highway constructed between the Yukon River and Prudhoe Bay. A map designating the approximate location is attached.

For your information and in order to protect the environment, the construction of the highway will be subject to the stipulations approved by the Department of Interior in September of 1969 for the Trans Alaska Pipeline System right of way insofar as they relate to roads. The construction of the highway will also be subject to the attached State stipulations.

Enforcement of the above stipulations is expected to be performed by an inspection team of Bureau of Land Management and Department of Highways' personnel in accordance with this successful technique used on the Livengood to Yukon River section of the Trans Alaska Pipeline System construction road.

Very truly yours.

Robert L. Beardsley Commissioner of Highways

Attachments: As stated

cc: Governor's Office

Department of Highways Right of Way Division P. O. Box 1467.